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Susan (Doc) 

Warner

Community 

Lay Director

Dear Windmill Emmaus Brothers 

and Sisters:

WoW! I would like to commend 

the Windmill Emmaus 

Community for coming to the 

Gathering in October to welcome 

our new baby chicks! I think that 

there were fifteen to twenty baby 

chicks there, so the remainder of 

the 120 persons present were 

community members! I know to 

see so many people there 

welcoming them into the 

community served as a great 

means of encouragement to them 

and another act of love which 

was shown to them. Please keep 

up the good work. Windmill 

Emmaus cannot thrive without 

everyone’s participation!

Well, Emmaus Walk # 75 is 

complete and it was the Best 

Walk Ever! Walk # 76 is in full 

force. The team has been 

selected. The first team meeting 

of the inside and outside teams 

will be held on December 9, 2023 

at The First United Methodist 

Church in Beeville. The meeting 

will begin at 8:15 a.m.  Now we 

need to sponsor the pilgrims that 

God is calling on this walk. We 

need to help complete the prayer 

vigil and the Agape Book, also! 

The Men’s Walk #76 will be held 

on April 25-28, 2024.

 Tamara Crisp, Women’s Lay 

Director for Walk #77, is looking 

Continued on next page…

Eph 5:2

And walk in love, as Christ also 

has loved us and given Himself 

for us, an offering and a sacrifice 

to God for a sweet-smelling 

aroma.

NKJV

Our service to God is a sweet-

smelling sacrifice to Him. Our 

prayers are an aroma of 

incense that is a glorious 

fragrance in the nostrils of our 

Heavenly Father.

Rev 8:4

And the smoke of the incense, 

with the prayers of the saints, 

ascended before God from the 

angel's hand.

NKJV

When we step out in faith at the 

Lord's direction to love, serve, 

and pray for others our lives 

begin impacting the world around 

us. When we position ourselves 

in His service we don't just shine 

like a flashlight we burn off the 

chains of darkness like a laser 

beam. This is not only for us but 

those that are around us.

Matt 5:14-16

14. You are the light of the 

world. A city that is set on a hill 

cannot be hidden. 15. Nor do 

they light a lamp and put it under

Continued on next page…

The wind blows where it wishes, and 

you hear its sound, but you do not 

know where it comes from or where 

it goes.  So it is with everyone who 

is born of the Spirit.  John 3:8

GATHERING SCHEDULE  

Board Meeting 6:00 P.M.

Fellowship 6:30 P.M.

Worship 7:30 P.M.

Nov 16th – Tilden

Tilden Baptist Church

(Lion’s Club Arena)

December – No Gathering

Ralph 

McMullen

Community 

Spiritual 

Director



Pastor Ralph continued…

a basket, but on a lampstand, and it gives light to all who are in the house. 16. Let your light so shine 

before men, that they may see your good works and glorify your Father in heaven.

NKJV

If you have ever been the only one in a room full of people left out of receiving a reward, you know the 

feeling of loss can be overwhelming. Don't just barely make it to heaven but allow the Lord to work in you 

now. If you merely attend service but don't intentionally serve, give, and play a distinct part in the body of 

Christ you and those around you are missing out in a huge way. Friend, let me encourage you to be a part. 

Join a small group at your church and get around other believers, begin serving, praying, and giving your 

life away for Christ. Invite others to be a part of and serve, pray, and give their life away for the Gospel of 

Jesus Christ. We have God's promise that there will be great rewards for those that do. A reward that is not 

forgotten.

Heb 6:10

For God is not unjust to forget your work and labor of love which you have shown toward His name, in that 

you have ministered to the saints, and do minister.

NKJV

Life Lesson:

We miss out, and our loved ones miss out when we don't follow the Lord...Lord, thank you for sacrificing 

Yourself for me and for my sin. Please give me Your grace and power to begin serving You more 

wholeheartedly in fellowship with other believers. Help my heart to be all in with You and the opportunities 

that You have given me so that Your light will shine brightly through my life.

In Jesus' name. Amen.

Pastor Ralph McMullen

Community Spiritual Director

Susan Warner continued…

for persons who would like to work on the team. The requirements to work on a team are for you to have 

attended a pilgrim Walk to Emmaus or another comparable walk and to complete a Servant Application 

before the deadline which will be before Team Selection is held for this Walk. You need to be committed to 

attending all the Team Meetings and being available for the entire 72 hour walk scheduled from 10:00 a.m. 

on Thursday morning to around 5:00 p.m. on Sunday afternoon.  The dates for Walk #77 are Oct. 3-6, 

2024. The fees to work a Walk and/or to sponsor a pilgrim are $240. Remember these fees cover your 

room and board at Camp Zephyr for these 72 hours. 

 Of course, Thanksgiving is on Nov. 23, 2023.  I am so thankful for the opportunity to have been sponsored 

to go on my pilgrim Walk #1598 in 2011, to have been able to work on many inside and outside teams on 

both Men’s and Women’s Walks, to serve as a Board member for many years serving as Board Secretary 

and as Community Lay Director in 2023, to serve on the Team Selection Committee, and to serve as 

Women’s Lay Director of Walk #71 in 2021.

My greatest treasure of being a member of the Windmill Emmaus Community is all the friends I have met 

who have become lifelong friends. I enjoy praising and worshipping our Lord with all of these like -minded 

Christians on a monthly basis.  I look forward to meeting many more friends through Emmaus in the years 

to come!  I think it is very cool to go to all the different churches who hosts our Gatherings in the many 

different towns each month.  Being involved in the Windmill Emmaus Community keeps me drinking from 

my saucer because my cup is overflowing with blessings! I praise God for all of these blessings!

De Colores, my friends,

Susan “Doc” Warner , Community Lay Director 2023



Dear Emmaus Community,

What a great turnout we had for the October Gathering at FUMC, Beeville. It was 

great to hear from the “New Baby Chicks” from Walk #75. Our Emmaus community 

will be stronger because of those pilgrims becoming involved in our Emmaus 

community.

As of this writing I have one paid pilgrim. We need 35 more for a full walk. Now its 

your turn to be “the hands and feet of Jesus” and begin praying for and seeking a 

pilgrim for Walk #76. Remember the experience you had the weekend of your walk! 

That should encourage you to want someone close to you to share the same 

experience.

I am asking the Emmaus Community to continue praying for the team members, and 

those who are preparing talks with God’s guidance. Pray for the pilgrims who are 

anticipating coming and for those who may not even know yet that they are coming. 

Pray for the families of the team members and families of the pilgrims.

The first team meeting for Men’s Waik #76 will be December 9, 2023, at FUMC 

Beeville.

“Pray for the peace of Jerusalem: ‘May those who love you be secure. May there be 

peace within your walls and security within your citadels.’ For the sake of my family 

and friends, I will say, ‘Peace be within you.’ For the of the house of the Lord our 

God, I will seek your prosperity.” Psalm 122:6-9

Your word is a lamp for my feet, a light on my path."

Psalm 119:105

De Colores!

Frank Schulenburg

1011 E Corpus Christi St

Beeville, TX 78102

361-652-3298

fschulenburg@msn.com

Frank 

Schulenburg

Lay Director       

Walk # 76

Apr 25-28, 2024

The Best Walk Ever is over (until the next walk!) and all I can say is Wow!  A year 

ago when the board picked me to serve as Lay Director, I was so honored and 

honestly, scared that I would fail God, the board, this community, and the 

pilgrims.  God so provided in every detail.  There were a few typos here and there, 

there were a few frantic moments, but I knew without a doubt that God had it all 

under control.

“For I know the plans I have for you, “ declares the LORD, “plans to prosper 

you and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future.  Then you will 

call on me and come and pray to me, and I will listen to you. You will seek me 

and find me when you seek me with all your heart.

God knew the plans he had for Walk #75 and all I can say is that His mercy and 

grace transformed lives.  I am so blessed to have been a part of this wonderful 

walk.  My prayer for each of the pilgrims is that they will continue to seek God’s plan 

and will in their Fourth Days!

De Colores,

Leanne Fox

Lay Director for Walk #75

Leanne Fox

Lay Director       

Walk # 75

Oct 5-8, 2023



Windmill Emmaus Community

Board Members 2023

Susan Warner (Community Lay Director)

Mitch Luna (Assistant Community Lay Director)

Leanne Fox (Secretary)

Regina Terry (Treasurer)

Tanya Calvin (Community Board Representative)

Rev. Ralph McMullen (Community Spiritual Director)

Rev. Don Taylor (Assistant Spiritual Director)

Rev. Scott Patton (Assistant Spiritual Director)

Pastor Jim Harris (Assistant Spiritual Director)

Pastor Olga Paull (Assistant Spiritual Director)

Christi Morgan

Candy Fuller

Tamara Crisp

Albert Constante 

Todd Fuller

Judy Luna

Harvey Hardwick

Support Members

Danny Dobson – Windmill Emmaus Accountant

Tamara Crisp – Windmill Emmaus Correspondent

(E-mails & Prayers)

Jennilee Naylor – Windmill Emmaus Breeze Editor

Jessica Kuehlem – Windmill Emmaus Consultant

Frank Schulenburg – LD Walk #76

Mitch Luna – BR Walk #76

Tamara Crisp – LD Walk #77

Glenda Martin – BR Walk #77

To receive the Breeze via email send your 

email address to windmillprayers@gmail.com 

and we will send the Breeze to your email 

address.

FIRST UNITED 

METHODIST CHURCH  

106 E. CLEVELAND ST.     

BEEVILLE, TEXAS 

78102

Windmill Emmaus Financial Report

   General Operating Fund $ 48,538.99

   Scholarship Fund $   4,181.50

   Total Funds Available $ 44,357.49

   Gathering attendance                120

If you are unable to attend monthly gatherings 

but would like to contribute to the financial

needs of your Windmill Emmaus Community, 

donations can be sent to

Danny Dobson (Financial Consultant)

P. O. Box 26

Beeville, TX 78104

If you will give a Fourth Day Talk at a 

gathering, Contact: Mitch Luna

fullmoonwalk@yahoo.com

361-362-3383

mailto:windmillprayers@gmail.com
mailto:fullmoonwalk@yahoo.com
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